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standpoint, in order to search the whole Civil Division, you would have to input every employee's email into
the custodian field of the search. 

 

Secondarily, I understand that the Civil Division has a policy of not conducting a FOIA search on employee's
emails without first getting their permission or consent, or in the
alternative asking them to conduct the
search of their own inbox. You stated that in order to do the search as requested, the Civil Division FOIA
office would have to get the consent of all employees to be searched. My understanding, based on our
conversation,
is that this is a Civil Division policy adopted as a common courtesy for employees to protect
their private information. 

 

Thirdly, I asked about the "unusual circumstances" determination. I asked if we were somehow able to
identify even 20 of the "correct" custodians who had communications, could this
be a simple request
processed in the normal course. The short answer was no, it cannot be, because assuming there are
records, the Civil Division's FOIA office would still have to contact the custodians, perform the search (or
have the custodian do so), compile
the records, and review them for responsiveness and redactions. My
understanding is that, short of there being no responsive records, there is no way to obtain a determination
of anything other than "unusual circumstances" despite the request being for communications
with one
specific non-governmental email address. 

 

Finally, I stated that in light of the information I've described above, we would take a couple of days internally
to figure out how we would like to proceed and follow up with
you next week. 

 

Thank you again for your time and please let me know if I have incorrectly captured any portion of our
discussion, or omitted something. 

 

 

On Thu, Apr 14, 2022 at 11:01 AM  wrote:

great, thank you. I look forward to speaking with you then. 

 

On Thu, Apr 14, 2022 at 9:56 AM Wood, Elizabeth A. (CIV) wrote:

Hi 

 

Yes, that’s fine.

 

Thanks,

Elizabeth

 

From: 


Sent: Thursday, April 14, 2022 9:54 AM

To: Wood, Elizabeth A. (CIV) 

Subject: Re: FW: [EXTERNAL] Re: Your Freedom of Information Act
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Good morning, Elizabeth,

 

I was wondering if you would be able to push to 2:30 today? Thanks,  

 

On Wed, Apr 13, 2022 at 1:39 PM Wood, Elizabeth A. (CIV) <  wrote:

Sounds  good.  My cell is   Talk to you then.

 

Thanks,

Elizabeth

 

From: AFL FOIA 


Sent: Wednesday, April 13, 2022 1:37 PM

To: Wood, Elizabeth A. (CIV) 



Subject: Re: FW: [EXTERNAL] Re: Your Freedom of Information Act

 

Wonderful, how about 2pm? Is there a number that is best to reach you at? 

 from our team, copied here, will be on the line for AFL.  

 

On Wed, Apr 13, 2022 at 1:35 PM Wood, Elizabeth A. (CIV) <  wrote:

Hi,

 

Yes, I have anything between 1pm-4pm.

 

Thanks,

Elizabeth

 

From: AFL FOIA 


Sent: Wednesday, April 13, 2022 1:33 PM

To: Wood, Elizabeth A. (CIV) 

Subject: Re: FW: [EXTERNAL] Re: Your Freedom of Information Act

 

Hi Elizabeth,

 

Do you have any time tomorrow afternoon? 

 

On Wed, Apr 13, 2022 at 10:12 AM Wood, Elizabeth A. (CIV) 
wrote:

Good morning ,
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Best,

 

Stephanie B. Logan

Supervisory Government Information Specialist

FOIA and Privacy Office

Civil Division

United States Department of Justice

--

 




 

 




 

-

 

 




 

 

--
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